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A Note from Pastor Pase 
 

Dear Baptized Brothers and Sisters of the Lord, 
 

{ƻ Χ ǿƘŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ǎŎŜƴŜΚ ¢ǊǳƳǇ ƻǊ IƛƭƭŀǊȅΚ  ²ƘŜƴ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘ I can sound like our sweet 
aŀƴǳŜƭΥ  ά!ȅΗ !ȅΗ !ȅΗέ 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎƻǘǘŜƴ ƳŜ ǊƛƭŜŘ ǳǇΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ ƴƻ Řƻǳōǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΣ ǿƘŀǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
{ǳǇǊŜƳŜ /ƻǳǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜΦ  .ǳǘ Χ ōǳǘ Χ ǘƘƛǎ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ȅŜŀǊ Ƙŀǎ ƎƻǘǘŜƴ ƳŜ ǊƛƭŜŘ ǳǇ ōecause it surely has become a 
distraction. And Satan is all about distractions.   
 

This month we rejoice with four of brothers and sisters who will go through the Rite of Confirmation on the weekend of 
May 14-15.  Yes, it is both days and yes I encourage you, invite you, challenge you to support these fellow baptized 
ōǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƛǎǘŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŘƛǎǘǊŀŎǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ǿŀƭƪΦ   
 

On Saturday, May 14th at 6:00 pm in the sanctuary they will be questioned by me. Do you remember your questioning?  
How nervous you were?  What comfort and strength there is in being surrounded and supported by your family!  And 
you are their family!   
 

I have told them for two years how difficult this world is, how many distractions are out there. They are so cleverly 
disguised that sometimes they are hard to discern. Going it alone, not surrounded by the Body of Christ sets one up for 
some dangerous situations.   
 

I go back to this presidential campaign to make my point.  I have heard Christians say how important this election is, 
again mainly because the balance of the Supreme Court is in play.  I agree with them. But left to themselves this can 
ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀƴ ƻōǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǘƘƛƴƪΣ ά²ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿǊƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘΚ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƛǎ ƻƴ ŀ ǇǊŜŎƛǇƛŎŜΦέ 
 

What is wrong with that is the Lord Jesus is our obsession.  Period! End of sentence!  I love this country.  I want the right 
man elected. I want the Supreme Court to be a constitutionally-based court but I do not obsess over it.  I will cast my 
vote with prayer.  I will pray every day for our country but I will remember that I am a member of the Kingdom of the 
Right, the only Kingdom that is eternal.  I will not let the political events of the day distract me from the joy and peace 
that is mine as a baptized child of the Lord.  
 

But sometimes, even I stumble as I watch too much political news.  What I need at those times is someone to point me 
back to the cross and the Kingdom that is our living and reigning Savior and Lord Jesus.  I need someone to show me the 
slyness of the deception.   
 

We need each other!!   It is a bald-faced lie that we can do it alone.  The Body of Christ, as it gathers together around 
Word and Sacrament is a definite need in these latter days.  It is a need because we gather not around each other.  We 
are not the focus.  We gather around the grace and peaceful presence of the Lord Jesus as He comes to us in Word and 
Sacrament.  
 

Our 2016 Confirmation Class will be joining us around Word and Sacrament.  Together we can encourage, support and 
strengthen one another.  (The word, άŎƻƴŦƛǊƳέ ƳŜŀƴǎ άǘƻ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴέΦύ   
 

!ƴŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ Ƴȅ Řŀƛƭȅ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ άŎŀƴέ ǘƻ άǿƛƭƭΦέ  {atan is so active nowadays. But our Lord is active too, 
working as the Head of the Body of Christ.      
  

Support your fellow baptized brothers and sisters. Encourage and strengthen them!  I need it. You need it.  Our 
confirmands need it.  And thank the Lord we have what we need in the gracious gift of Word and Sacrament.  
 

 

Pastor Pase 
Romans 1:16  
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Our Baptismal Journey  
 

Do we Christians really have to tithe? Are we really under a compulsion to 

give? Aren't we free? Don't we have a freedom from the law that was 

purchased for us by Jesus Christôs death and resurrection? 
 

The problem is that our sinful flesh uses our freedom for selfishness. Christ 

did not die and rise so that we could give less and do less good work in the 

world. He died and rose to free us from the compulsion of the Law, to free 

us from a burden we could not bear. 
 

We are missing the point completely if we use the freedom from the Law that Christ won by His passion, 

crucifixion, and resurrection to give less, or to do less of any good work. Christ set us free to live in His image 

of faithfulness, generosity, and kindness. We are free from the Law's condemnation so that we can walk in the 

good works the Lord has prepared for us. 
 

Our freedom is not given to indulge our sinful and selfish flesh. Our freedom was purchased and won by Christ 

so that we could serve our neighbors ð our family, our society, our church.  
 

As a result, much of your freedom is not a freedom from, but a freedom to and for. You are not free from 

serving your neighbor. You are free for service toward your neighborðwillingly and without compulsion. You 

are not free from giving to your church; you are freed to give to your local congregation in joy, willingly, and 

without compulsion.  
 

The reason you are free to serve, the reason you are free to give is because of Jesus Christ and the forgiveness 

of sin He won for you on the cross, which He delivers to you in the Gospel and the sacraments. That is our 

motivation. ñFor God so loved the world, that He gave His only-begotten Son, that whoever believes in Him 

will not perish but have eternal lifeò (John 3:16). And since God loves us in this way, by giving us His only-

begotten Son so that we do not perish, we also love one another in this way, by giving what we have so that our 

neighbor does not perish.  
 

If the God who has provided the sacrifice for your eternal salvation, the God who delivers that salvation to you 

in Holy Baptism, the God who continues to forgive you and show you His faithfulness, if that same God is the 

one who also promises to give you daily bread and take care of your earthly life, you can trust in Him, even in 

giving. After all, Jesus Christ is proof that God loves you and will take care of you.  
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$25 purchases one Biblestick. Grace has supplied Biblesticks in the past two years for two 

whole units.  Sundays, May 22nd and 29th (between Armed Forces Day and Memorial Day) 

will be collection dates.  Checks are payable to Grace and memo them ñBiblesticks.ò A basket 

will be in the entryway. 
 

 

Itõs Baby-Blessing Time!  
Once again we are supporting the Midland Life Center by suppling items for 
their Baby Boutique.  At the Life Center, expecting moms(dads) are offered 
classes about development in the womb, child development, parenting and 
other life skills.  Attendees earn ñpointsô to redeem items from the Baby 
Boutique. 

 
 This year our theme is Baby  Showers  which includes Bed Bath  and Beyond , 

Yummy  for  My Tummy,  Diapers  and Wipers , and On the Go.     
 
The Board of Missions and the four Thrivent Action Teams are counting on you 
and the groups of Grace to shower the Baby Boutique with the needed items.  
Help fill the entrance play pens from April  24-May 22.  FYI the members that 
sit in the same pew each Sunday morning can be a group.  Think outside the 
box. Please contact Cindy Hilton (432-638-7159) for  further information.  
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Grace Lutheran Early Childhood Program is accredited through National Lutheran School 
Accreditation. A visiting team spent two days at Grace evaluating our overall effectiveness in the 

areas that validate our mission and demonstrate our quality.  
 

Grace ECP shares Jesus with the children and their families. We also 
strive to operate with the highest standards of academic quality. The 
visiting team examined the religious ministry and educational emphasis of 
the school including curriculum, learning activities and materials, student 
needs and interests, staffing, and facilities.   
 

The visiting team report stated, ñWe are delighted with the whole climate 
of the school. The school speaks out for Christian Faith to the students and to the community very 
effectively.ò 
 

Thank you, Grace, for your prayers and support of Grace Lutheran  Early Childhood Program, the 
best preschool in Midland. Mary Wood, Director 
 

Ready For Your Close-Up?  
 

The Board of Public Relations would like to interview YOU for a newsletter feature 

column.  We want to highlight Grace members each month with a picture and a short 

biographical sketch.  We plan to interview two families per month.  Some will be our newest 

member(s), others will be somewhat recent and others will be members who have been part 

of Grace for many years.  You will be contacted by someone from the PR Board. Members 

are: Nicol Benton, Sharon Burks, Vicki Byars, Evelyn Gunter and Kathy McCown.  Thank 

you one and all. Contact Sharon Burks, Chairman you with questions. 
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Grace in ActionééMinistry Results 
 

Pillow Pals Ministry 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The pillows the ladies of Grace have made have been very much appreciated!  Here 
is a message from Midland Memorial Hospital: I wish I could convey to you every 

compliment of thankfulness I get from these ladies for the pillows.   
Here are a few of their comments... 

 
 "I lost the book that you gave me in that bag, but I have not let go of my pillow". 

 "The pillow made the long drive back to Alpine bearable". 
  "My pillow never let my side in the hospital and I still keep it with me wherever I am 

sitting or lying, now that I am home". 
 
 You ladies are making a difference for our ladies and they appreciate the pillows    
soooooo much! Blessings!  

                                     Jenifer Dumire, BSN, RN, Nurse Navigator 
 
    

  Christmas-in-Action project work day in Midland.  
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Ascension Day Service  
 

Ascension Day is the most 

overlooked church festival day.  

Thursday, May 5th is Ascension 

Day and we will have an 

Ascension Day service with 

Holy Communion at 7:00 pm.  

The Ascension of our Lord is 

vitally important to our current 

and future plans as Godôs 

children.  See you in church! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

June 24-26, 2016: LWML Texas 

District Convention in Lubbock �² 

"I am the Vine, You are the Branches." 

Need more information?  Contact 

Sharon Burks 

at SandBburks@gmail.com or 

432/682 -0047. 
 


